

Phoenix Primary School

Marlborough Grove London SE1 5JT

Telephone: 020 7231 8622 Fax: 020 7394 6652

Email: phoenix@mayflowerfederation.org.uk

Headteacher: Mr Simon Assig

5th June 2020

Year 4: PGL Residential.

Dear Parents/Carers,

As you are aware, the school had to make the difficult decision to cancel this year's PGL residential trip due to the current coronavirus outbreak. The current government advice requests no gatherings and that we cancel any unnecessary travel. At this time, the school cannot see that these restrictions will be lifted and we must prioritise the safety of all. As a result, the trip we be re-scheduled to later on in the year.

In the meantime, I will be liaising with the company we have made payment to, as well as contacting our insurers to discuss reclaiming any other costs or, if this is not possible, re-scheduling the trip until a later date. Once the picture is clear, we will be able to inform you of our next steps. We would be grateful if you could bear with us whilst we try to find a resolution at this difficult time.

We all share the disappointment that you and your child will be feeling, but also know that you will wholly understand the need for this decision to be taken. We would like to take this opportunity to extend our thanks to all parents / carers for your support and patience in these matters.

Kindest regards

Ms Claff and the Year 4 Team













